
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

PrincipalɅs Report  
Dear parents and carers  

Here we are at the end of another unique and memorable year.   Memorable for 

many different reasons!    Our children have continued to grow and learn this year, 

sometimes at school and sometimes at home.    Almost all  of us returned onsite in 

term 4 but not all and we miss those few who have yet to return.    The challenges 

of this year seemed long and hard including our return onsite with the new 

challenges of confirmed cases.    It continued to be a huge learning curve  for us all.    

What amazed me and continues to amaze me is the community support, 

encouragement and kindness throughout this challenging and at times confusing 

year.  I sincerely thank you!  

With COVID making an appearance in our school for the first time this term, the 

management of it has been handed over to schools.    Leadership and Liz in the 

office have worked hard to keep the school open and we thank all those families 

who have continued to do their very best to ensure that cases have remained 

minimal .  It has been a hard slog that is for sure.   From the schoolɅs perspective, ϥ 

am very grateful to our diligent and caring staff who have done everything in their 

power to follow recommended COVID safe practices and supported students at 

home as best as th ey could.  

It has been with great excitement that we have finally seen the hall refurbishment 

works commence and it is now possible to see the shape of what is to come.    This 

could not have happened without our understanding neighbours who have 

allowed ac cess and put up with the disruptive noise, and we thank them for this.   

Please have a look at the last photos for the year before the Christmas break.    

To our Grade 6 cohort, we are very happy that we were able to hold their 

graduation ceremony at the Ga sworks Park Theatre in lieu of not having a hall this 

year.   The students did us very proud and presented some fabulous memories of 

their time at APPS.    The event was live streamed and enabled all family members 

far and wide to be able to watch with prid e.   We are very proud of all that they 

have achieved and wish them a future of exciting new adventures at their 

secondary schools and their future path to fulfilled dreams.     

At this time of year, we say goodbye to some valued members of staff:  
 

Jedda Reidy, Office Manager (21 years) ɀ has been in invaluable and integral 

member of the APPS team.   She has welcomed all new families and enrolled 

students throughout this time.   She has been the first point of contact and 

supported families in their transitio n in starting at APPS.   She has provided  

Thu rsday 16  December  
Last day of school 1.30 fin ish  

 

Friday 17 Decemb er  
Curriculum Day  ɀ no children at 

school  

Friday 28 January 2022  
Curriculum Day  ɀ no children at 

school  ɀ teachers only  
 

Monday 31 J anuary  
Grades 1 ɀ 6 Start school  

 

Tuesday 1 February  
Preps start school  
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We are a unique village community, 

becoming life-long learners with  
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band aids, called up about forgotten lunches, and put wellbeing at the centre of 

our school, connecting parents in many different ways, including Parent WhatɅs 

Apps groups and Parent Connect.   We will miss her very much.  

Michael Roper ɀ a long serv ing and inspirational music teacher with DET for the 

past 25+ years.   Michael has been at APPS for the past 7 years and implemented a 

high-quality  music program, developed choirs, ensemble groups and raised the 

quality of performance and opportunities in t he community for musical and 

performance over the many years.   He will be greatly missed.  

We also say goodbye to Tessa Powney, Alison Shuttleworth, Candice Marty, Jon 

Tulip, Xavier Jones, Vicky Smith and Khanh Ly.  We thank them for their valuable 

contributions , hard work and care for the students at APPS, particularly during 

these challenging past couple of years with remote learning and wish them all  the 

very best in their future.   They are all taking up new opportunities  outside Albert 

Park.   

We thank you for your incredible support and partnership this year.   You have 

done an amazing job in supporting your child/children with their learning 

throu ghout the year and for working to support our class teachers delivering 

remote learning.    Not an easy job for any of us but so important in supporting our 

childrenɅs wellbeing and future.    We wish you all the chance to have the 

opportunity to take the t ime to have some proper down time, to process the year 

that has passed, to reflect on what we have been able to achieve for our children 

as a community and to be kind to yourself.  

Wishing you peace, happiness and kindness for the Christmas season and new 

year. 

Stay safe, stay well, stay kind.  

Kind regards  

Katrina 

 

 

 

 

 

CURRICULUM DAYS FOR 2022 

Friday 28 January 

Friday 10 June 

Monday 15 August  

Monday 31 October  

* Please note  that dates  can be 

subject to change  

 

TERM DATES FOR 2022 

Term 1: 28 January to 8 April  ɀ 

(Grades 1- 6 Start Monday 31  Jan                                                         

Preps start Tuesday 1 February ) 

Term 2: 26 April to 24 June 

Term 3: 11 July to 16 September 

Term 4: 3 October to 20 December  

School finishes at 2.30pm on the last 

day of terms 1, 2 and 3  

School finishes at 1. 30pm on the last 

day of term 4   

 

INFORMATION FOR 

PARENTS 

 

 

 

During remote learning, two of our Grade 6 parents, Lou Dewar and Sheena 

Teeder floated the idea of a community award that the students in Grade 6 could 

work towards.   They came up with projects for the students to dedicate their own 

time to community service.   It was a fantastic success!   We would like to thank 

them both for their time and effort in devel oping these awards.   We would also 

like to thank Catherine 1C for helping with the G1 & G6 buddy reading program 

and Jo Bertrand for her work in getting the foodshare program up and running for 

the volunteers.   Other projects included writing letters to ag ed care residents, 

baking for a Christmas morning tea for aged care residents, helping out on the 

Christmas stall.     Students worked towards a Bronze (10 hours of community 

service); Silver (15 hours of community service) and Gold (25 hours of community 

service). Jellis Craig, director, Warwick Gardiner , presented the awards at assembly 

yesterday. 

Congratulations and very well done to the following students  (Photos below) : 

Gold ɀ Leo Bertrand, Lucas Haggett, Matilda Crump, Daisy Merrett, Lily Dewar  

Silver ɀ Harriette Drucza, Gra ce Eagleson-Forster, Elias Becker, Holly Mann, 

Charlotte  Heveren, Amelia Sum pter, Ava Johnston, Lucy Hamilton, Zephan Teeder  

Bronze ɀ Xavier Duffy, Ben Lobley, Cameron Gordon  

Certificate of Appreciation ɀ Lucy Mannix, Luy Best, Clara Giraud, Kabir Kent, Emily 

Scrivener, Lily Pearce, Noah Esse, Scout Arnold, Tom Stevenson, Summer B usuttil, 

George Richardson  

 

 

Albert Park Community Awards  

Sponsored by Jellis Craig 
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Dear APPS families 

I am retiring this week, and I canɅt resist 

sharing some parting words. I  use gr2 

choir as an illustration of what I have 

loved about making music with children.  

Grade 2 choir is filled with joy and love. 

Both terms I use with care. Joy is 

particular and identifiable  in othe rs. Love 

is undefinable, but we  recognize  it.  At 

grade 2 choir you can feel it. The music is 

transmitted with love and then Love is 

generated through the singing.   

Doesn't  need to be spoken about.   Like 

Love, Music is elemental.   

80 children singing together  

experiencing  love and joy and solidarity. 

Many peo ple one voice, a shared 

experience. Connected by breath, 

purpose and heartbeat. How often do 

you experience that? when was the last 

time?  

Perhaps you feel that joy when you 

follow your football team?   

At choir we have the advantage of not 

having winners o r losers. 80 children 

keeping step and reaching the end of the 

race by touching the finishing line 

simultaneously. Impossible you would 

think, if it wasn't  music. We should try it 

at the next school athlet ics carnival.   

Some of my earnest hard -working  

colleagues have desperately advocated 

for music learning by pointing out, 

through the god of academic evidence, 

that this music making has great flow on 

benefits in literacy and numeracy. 

Personally  I couldn't  care less.      

As Richard Gill would say:   

           Music is enough.  

 

What difference does it make to our 

lives? I don't  know. What difference has 

love made to your life? How about the 

abstract love in music making?   

Impossible to say about any of it. We are 

rarely privy to the important things 

inside others or ourselves. At least 

quantifying it.  

 

FAREWELL FROM 

MICHAEL ROPER 

 

 

Students in grade 1 and 2 captured the character or essence of 

each dog or cat in their drawing. They layered vivi d colour over 

colour and blended the chalk into smooth vignettes to represent 

form and shape.  

 

 

 

FROM THE ART ROOM 
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Grade 3 and 4 first drew backyard birds this term and now they have 

made them out of clay. These birds look as stunning and cheeky as the 

real ones! Each bird is so much more beautiful when you hold it in your 

hand and feel how carefully it ha s been made. It is hard to do them justice 

in a photograph.  

 

                  

           
 

                    

                                        

 

 

FROM THE ART ROOM 
 

 

 

ItɅs Time!  

After over 20 years wo rking at Albert 

Park Primary  and as a parent of two at  

the school  before that, it Ʌs time to say 

farewell  and move on to my new life in 

ret irement !  

I am so fortunate  to have been a part of 

this wonderful community for all these 

years and I will  very much miss the daily 

interaction s with the children , parents  

and staff a t Albert Park Primary . The 

past two years have been very 

challenging  for us all and I feel we have 

been very fortunate  that Katrina was our 

Principal and has guided us through this 

pandemic so brilliantly. Gina , Liz and 

Jodie will continu e the good work in  the 

office and I leave in the knowledge you 

are in the best of hands.  

As part of the Kids Matter initiative , and 

in part icular, the Parents Connect 

committee , I have had the pleasure of 

working with a very supportive, 

committed and dedicated group of 

parents. Working with families  in many 

roles has given me a great sense of 

fulfillment  and achievement.   

Being a local, I look forward to seeing 

many of you in the neighbourhood . I 

count myself very lucky to have met and 

got to know  many , many  famil ies in my 

time at APPS and I look forward to 

catching up  when we  meet in the street , 

the supermarket , the park , the pool or 

even the pub!  

In retirement, I intend to spend lots of 

time enjoying  my family , in particular my 

grandchildren  Gene whoɅs almost 4 and 

Valentin a whoɅs just 8 weeks old. I want 

to travel when we can and I also want to 

spend more time swimming an d bike 

riding.  

Farewell  and t hanks for the  wonderful 

memories!!  

 

FAREWELL FROM 

JEDDA 
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APPS COMMUNITY AWARDS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HALL REFURBISHMENT PROGRESS  

 

APPS PHOTO GALLERY 

 

 

GOLD AWARDS ɀ Daisy, Matilda, Lily, Lucas 

(Absent ɀ Leo)  

SILVER AWARDS 

 

BRONZE AWARDS 

 

PARTICIPATION AWARDS 
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Winners of APPS Has Got Talent 2021 

Competition  

The grade 6 school le aders  hold auditions, organise 

performances and judge the competit ors. 

Congratulations and w ell done to all!  

PremierɅs Reading 

Challenge  

parti cipants for 

2021 

APPS PHOTO GALLERY 

 

 

Congratulation s to 

Artur o Pearson in 

6L. 

Arturo represented 

in the state finals 

and came third in 

the freestyle  

swimming event.  

Well done Arturo!  

The Albert Park Way             16 December  2021 

 

Australian Math s 

Competition  

2021  

 

A big Ʉthan k youɅ to 

these Grade 5 

students w ho 

supported the 2022 

preps on their 

transition days.  
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LEADERSHIP:   Principal ɀ Katrina Mildner  

  Assistant Principal ɀ Candice Talbot  

  Wellbeing & Inclusion Leader & Learning Specialist ɀ Andrea Eales 

TEACHERS: Prep C ɀ Catherine Shepherd  

  Prep A ɀ Amanda Craig 

  Prep I ɀ Imogen Hobbs  

  Prep E ɀ Emma Rule 

 

  Grade 1S ɀ Sophie Houlden  

  Grade 1D ɀ Dani Khosh 

  Grade 1R ɀ Romy Harman  

 

  Grade 2T ɀ Simone Tickell 

  Grade 2C ɀ Claudi a Marchese  

  Grade 2JA ɀ Jane Armanasco & Anna McDonald  

   

  Grade 3BS ɀ Breannan Drew & Shelley Marthick  

  Grade 3M ɀ Georgine Mayer  

  Grade 3W ɀ Will Davey 
 

  Grade 34G ɀ Garrison Grigg 
 

  Grade 4D/Learning Specialist ɀ Drew Murphy  

  Grade 4 AB ɀ Ayse Ozturk & Bron Fawcett  

  Grade 4L ɀ Leah Morgan  

 

  Grade 5G ɀ Sam Groves 

  Grade 5M ɀ Michael Logan 

  Grade 5R ɀ Rachael Brazzale 

  Grade 5D ɀ Scarlett Dunell  

 

  Grade 6S ɀ Sarah Psomotragos  

  Grade 6A ɀ Andrew Tzivanidis  

  Grade 6C ɀ Sam Carroll  

  Grade 6K ɀ Kym Morgan  

 

SPECIALISTS:  Art  ɀ Marion Marks  

  French ɀ Dora Papadakis 

  Music ɀ Rosey Arnold  

  Sport ɀ Nick Slater 

  Counsellor /Librarian ɀ Anita Boulter  

  School Nurses ɀ Liz Lawson & Cadi Staton 

 

IINTERVENTION & SUPPORT:  Learning Needs ɀ Ben Malysiak  

    Learning Needs  ɀ Teena Lawrence-Brown  

    Literacy Intervention ɀ Helen Mortley  

    Literacy Intervention  ɀ Jo Copolov  

    Tutoring ɀ Victoria Peterson  

    Tutoring ɀ Arena Yao 

 

OFFICE:   Business Manager ɀ Aris Lechte 

  Office Admin ɀ Liz Blakesley 

  Office Admin ɀ Gina Shannon  

  Office Admin ɀ Jodie Angliss 

2022 APPS STAFFING 
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Last week the parents and students of Grade 6 were privileged to walk 

the Red Carpet and attend the AP PS Film Festival for 2021. Scripts were 

developed and writte n by the Grade 6 students then filmed using i -movie. 

A great deal of learning took place throu ghout the process both during 

Remote Learning and back in the classroom.  

Our winning Film from Film set 1 was The Game with best overall actor 

going to Ed E. 

The winning film from Film Set 2 was, The Magic Coin  and best actress 

overall was Thu Anh . Xavier Jones came in a close second place!  

The Winning movie from Film Set 3 was The Chase in Time and the be st 

overall actress was Ava J. 

Congratulations to every one fo r their amazing effort in all the films  made.   

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 6 2021 Film Festival 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

JSC Crazy Hair Day  

This year we raised $635.45 in gold 

coins donations to donate to 

FareShare! Well done everyone!!  

ABOUT FareShare:  

For 20 years FareShare has been 

rescuing qu ality food and coo king it 

into nutritious meals for people 

doing it tough.  

www.fareshare.net.au 

 

Christmas Gi ft  Stall  

Thanks to everyone who visited our 

Christmas market stall!   

We sold chilli  sauce, succulents, 

personalised baubles and loads of 

gifts and stocking fillers! Santa 

popped by on his Harley  for 

photos,  faces were  painted with 

sparkly Christmas designs and the 

grade two choir sang for us!    It was 

fabulous to see so many people 

suppo rt  the event - we even ran out 

of sausages. We raised a fantastic 

$4100 to go towards the school hall 

renovation!   
 

         

Thanks to all the volunteers who got 

involved, and thanks to the lakeside 

carols team for  including  us in 

these festivities!   

 

 

FUNDRAISING 

NEWS 

The Alber t  Park Way              16 December  2021 

http://www.fareshare.net.au/
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As a proud  sponsor  of Albert Par k Primary School, we are delighted to a nnounce that  Greg Hocking 

Holdsworth  will be merging wi th  Jellis Craig and will continue their ongoing suppo rt for APPS.   
 

The new team will conti nue to be l ed by Greg Hocking, Warwick Gardiner and Simon Gowling. The  Albert  

Park office  is home to some of the most respected and experienced real estate agents i n Port Phillip, 

known for delivering first class serv ice while selling and le asing some  of MelbourneɅs most premium 

properties.  
 

You can expect the sa me experienc ed team , local know ledge and unparallel ed results, now backed up by 

the support of MelbourneɅs stronge st real estate network, which will allow them  to reach a bigger and 

more  diverse audience. 
 

Jellis Craig is an established and successful real  estate grou p strat egically located in  MelbourneɅs most 

sought -after subur bs and VictoriaɅs premier regional areas. Renowned for a high level of integrity and 

innovation , Jellis Craig provides a unique and env iable market strength advantage for those selli ng, buying 

or leasing property  in Melbourne.  
 

Greg Hocking Holdsworth is e xcited to be partnering with  Jellis Craig who will be able to support them on 

this ne xt phase o f their journe y so they can deliver even  stronger results for their clients. The team a t Greg 

Hocking Jellis Craig look forward to speakin g with you and providin g a fresh perspective regarding any 

prop erty matter . 

                        

                                           

PROUD SPONSORS OF ALBERT PARK PRIMARY 

16 December  2021                         The Albert P ark Way  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__mymail.ezemsgs.com_ch_24000_2cpq7ff_2487546_lf9BQIT71DwiyUcWM2rSzaf3W1zK3adVBLBzGRoP.html&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=KauGNJlGnraylYK5iBcfbf7BdaxgBnvHAjkrh_Sp4Dc&m=Tq5URpYh7dhyRn9X4gO645DHgF-KjxFtzoC5O1yi2fE&s=e7bX-BBTNN2XPtnKALBsbrzLcNAVRzVsI2FF2zQNIww&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__mymail.ezemsgs.com_ch_24000_2cpq7ff_2487547_lf9BQIT71DwiyUcWM2rSbXan1PqbMZOI.ZbcObTH.html&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=KauGNJlGnraylYK5iBcfbf7BdaxgBnvHAjkrh_Sp4Dc&m=Tq5URpYh7dhyRn9X4gO645DHgF-KjxFtzoC5O1yi2fE&s=Oc002RAWDjjeCJRLGd8OEVfXLRq81ME9_JW3N2P4g8A&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__mymail.ezemsgs.com_ch_24000_2cpq7ff_2487548_lf9BQIT71DwiyUcWM2rScMYHsED-5FEZxfRF0GX4B-5F.html&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=KauGNJlGnraylYK5iBcfbf7BdaxgBnvHAjkrh_Sp4Dc&m=Tq5URpYh7dhyRn9X4gO645DHgF-KjxFtzoC5O1yi2fE&s=m4SBPoV7qLxGenQ3uSVjCMvi671SZ8U65cAsmvVhfV4&e=


 

 

 


